
Sharon Noonan Kramer 

2013 Arborwood Place 

Escondido, CA 92029 

 

 

October 29, 2015 

 

Board of Directors 

American Board of Toxicology (ABT) 

P.O. Box 97786 

Raleigh, NC 27624 

 

Dear ABT Board Members,  

 

This letter is to inform you that your organization appears to have a severe ethics problem.   As a result,  

it seems highly unlikely at best that any respectable scientist would want to pay money to be accredited 

by your “nonprofit” organization, or would want the embarrassing letters of “ABT” affiliated with their 

name.  

 

Please see attached letter to the American College of Medical Toxicology (ACMT) for a greater 

understanding of a fraudster extraordinaire in your midst.   It is old Tobacco Scientist Bruce J. Kelman 

who authored your new “Standard of Knowledge for the Professional Practice of Toxicology”.   

 

The hypocrisy of having Bruce J. Kelman author your standards brings the standard of your organization 

into question.  

 

                                                                                          Sincerely,  

                                                                                           
 

                                                                                           Mrs. Sharon Noonan Kramer 

 

Enclosures (1) 


